

North Central London

Our Ref: **NCL 165**

Your Ref:

Direct Line: 020 7685 6286 e-mail: foi@nclondon.nhs.uk web:

www.ncl.nhs.uk

Date: 15 September 2011

Stephenson House 75 Hampstead Road **Euston NW1 2PL**

Tel: 020 3317 2564 Fax: 020 7685 6210

Ms PJ Ballinger

Email: request-82656-2c64e867@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Ms PJ Ballinger

FOI Request: Staff Suspended 2006-2010

Thank you for your enquiry requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

I can confirm in accordance with Section1 (1) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) that we do hold the information that you have requested. I will address each of your questions in turn:

Request:

1. The numbers of staff suspended in years 2006,2007,2008,2009 and 2010 and the grade of staff suspended. Please supply this if possible in table format.

Response:

From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that compliance with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 which states that the Trust is not obliged to comply with a request for information if it is estimated that the costs of complying with the request would exceed the appropriate limit. The Freedom of Information Act has set the appropriate limit at £450 based on a charge at £25 per hour.

Accordingly we are unable to provide the information requested. Our explanation is below:

The information sought does not exist in any electronic information system. Gathering it would require analysis of manual documentation for all staff employed by NHS Camden, NHS Enfield, NHS Islington and NHS Haringey between 2006 - 2011. Due to reorganisations and physical movement of the Trusts a significant number of the records are still stored within the Local Borough offices and for those for which we do have access, considerable resource would be required to analyse them.

Request:

2. Could you also please supply total staff numbers for the years 2006,2007,2008,2009 and 2010 so that a calculation can be made of the percentage of staff affected each year.

Response:

Under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act, we are not required to provide information if it is already reasonably accessible to you. The information you requested is available from the PCTs annual reports accessible via our websites at:

www.camden.nhs.uk www.enfield.nhs.uk www.haringey.nhs.uk www.islington.nhs.uk

Request:

3. For each year please could you supply the number of working days lost due to staff suspensions.

Response:

From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that compliance with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 which states that the Trust is not obliged to comply with a request for information if it is estimated that the costs of complying with the request would exceed the appropriate limit. The Freedom of Information Act has set the appropriate limit at £450 based on a charge at £25 per hour.

Accordingly we are unable to provide the information requested. Our explanation is below:

The information sought does not exist in any electronic information system. Gathering it would require analysis of manual documentation for all staff employed by NHS Camden, NHS Enfield, NHS Islington and NHS Haringey between 2006 - 2011. Due to reorganisations and physical movement of the Trusts a significant number of the records are still stored within the Local Borough offices and for those for which we do have access, considerable resource would be required to analyse them.

I hope you find this information useful, however, if you are dissatisfied with this response, the Cluster operates a complaints procedure, details of which can be found at the bottom of this letter.

If you require any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me on 020 7685 6286 or at the address shown above.

Yours sincerely

A Ladha

Abeeda Ladha FOI Coordinator

NHS North Central London

FOI Complaints:

Stephenson House 75 Hampstead Road

In the first instance, write to:

If you remain dissatisfied with the Trust's response,

you may write to:

Chief Executive Office Information Commissioner's Office

Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

London Cheshire SK9 5AF NW1 2PL Telephone: 01625 545700

Email: foi@nclondon.nhs.uk www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk

Please note these details are not to be used for marketing purposes.

Please be aware that this information is correct at the time of the search and NHS North Central London is under no obligation to inform you if the situation changes in the future. The information provided is the property of NHS North Central London and is subject to Intellectual Property and Database Rights.

Any commercial application or use of this information may be subject to the provisions of the Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005. This means that if you wish to re-use the information provided for commercial purposes for any reason you must ask us for permission to do so. Should we agree that you can use the information it will be subject to the issue of a license which may or may not involve a fee. If you have any questions about this process please contact the Trust at the foi@nclondon.nhs.uk